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Dear NWMOA Members, 

I hope everyone has had a great summer.  I am still trying to figure out where the summer went.  Fall 
seems to be fast approaching along with a lot of NWMOA workshops and MOCs.  We got our feet wet with 
the MOC courses in Boise and look forward to bringing the members more MOC courses in the future.  I 
hope members are able to attend a workshop or two or a MOC in the next couple of months. 

Thank you to everyone who came to the AMTA/NWMOA/WEF Workshop in Vancouver.  Along with some 
great presentations and plant tours, we also held a membership meeting where the Board gave the     
membership an update on the state of NWMOA and presented some awards.  Two Presidential Awards 
were presented to past board members for their service and dedication to NWMOA.  The first was to Tom 
Seacord for being a driving force behind NWMOA and serving on the board.  The other was to Jordi 
Figueras for his service on the board and chairing our first two annual symposiums.  

The Board of Directors is working hard to get dates and locations for 2017 workshops and MOCs finalized 
to bring our members some great learning opportunities spread throughout the year instead of all in the 
span of a couple months.  We will have a joint event next year with AMTA in Bozeman.  I may be a little 
biased since I am the AMTA chair for it, but it is looking to be a great workshop focusing on planning for 
and dealing with cold water and the aftermath of wildfires with membranes and a tour of a very nice 
plant.  We plan to have a couple of MOC III (MF/UF Membranes) courses and a MOC IV (MBR) course 
offered to our members in 2017 also.  The Board welcomes any contributions from the members for     
workshop ideas and speakers.  I have seen at many NWMOA and AMTA workshops that I have attended, 
presentations given by operators is a very welcome sight for attendees.  I also know that most operators 
would rather not speak in front of a large group of people, but I promise it is not as bad as it seems. 

The Board and I have been trying to get members more involved with workshops with some success, but 
we can always use more help and new ideas.  NWMOA is here to serve its members and the board can 
only do so much without input from the members.  We have had several discussions on how to better serve 
the members and get more information to and from the members.  I am happy to see that we have some    
members wanting to run for election to the Board of Directors.  I donõt know that we have had as strong of 
an election slate in the past as we have this year.  I encourage all members to vote for the Board of        
Directors when the election opens in September.  

Again, I hope everyone has enjoyed the summer and I look forward to seeing 
you all at future NWMOA events.  If you would like to host a NWMOA 
event, let the board know.  

 

Thanks. 

Jill M. Miller, NWMOA President 

, City of Bozeman WTP

http://www.nwmoa.com/
http://www.nwmoa.com/


 Page 2 NWMOA News  Volume 5, Issue 2  

 Solids Retention Time, or SRT, is the time the activated sludge solids spend in the treatment system. The SRT is an      
important operating parameter because it has a direct impact on process performance, sludge production, biomass    
concentration, and oxygen requirements. 

MBR systems give the operator complete control over the SRT since the membranes keep all the solids within the 
process tanks. To change your treatment facilityõs SRT, the operator simply needs to change the sludge wasting 
rate. The higher the wasting rate, the lower the SRT. 

Another SRT-related advantage MBR systems have over conventional activated sludge processes is the MBR systemsõ     
capability to remove all suspended solids from the effluent. Conventional activated sludge processes are susceptible to poorly    
settling sludge and filamentous bacteria, which may occur at high SRTs. 

There are many advantages to operating an MBR system with a relatively high SRT. SRTs above 15 days will generally experience less membrane 
fouling. This is due in large part to the decrease that has been found at extended SRTs in extracellular polymeric substances (EPS), substances that 
have been shown to make membrane fouling worse.  

A longer SRT will also reduce the volume of sludge to be wasted, which can lead to significant operating cost savings in sludge treatment, depending 
on what method of sludge treatment your facility uses. 

Long SRTs also improve biological treatment, specifically in regards to nitrification. Nitrification, which occurs in aeration tanks, converts ammonia 
into nitrate and is a necessary process in order to reduce the ammonia and total nitrogen that is in the effluent.  

However, there is a trend toward lowering sludge age. The main driver of this is in energy savings. Higher mixed liquor concentrations, which are a 
result of longer SRTs, reduce oxygen transfer efficiency. A system with lower oxygen transfer efficiency will require higher air flow rates from the 
blowers in order to provide enough oxygen to the biological process. 

Shorter SRTs also reduce the amount of filamentous bacteria. While filamentous bacteria arenõt as great of a concern for MBR systems, they can still 
sometimes lead to foaming in the process tanks. 

It is important not to make sudden extreme changes in the plantõs operation as this can shock the biomass and lead to increased BOD or nutrient 
concentrations in the effluent, or other operating headaches.  

 

 

Elections for the Northwest Membrane Operators Association Board of Directors are approaching!  The Nomination and Election Committee has  
finalized the nomination slate for candidates who will be running.  The election will take place in September. Good luck to all nominees listed below. 

Election results for board membership will be announced in the next newsletter, but new officers will take their positions effective in December 2016.   

Thank you to all of the candidates and board members for the work they put into making NWMOA the successful organization it is today.  And a 
special thank you to Jan Wellman, a current Division 1 Board Member who will not be running for re-election, for his contribution to NWMOA and 
his years of service.  

 

Dan Hugaboom, P.E.,  Carollo Engineers, Inc.  

Division 1 

S Jill Miller, City of Bozeman, MT  

S Ruston Monson, Ogden City Water Utility  

S Anthony Rogers, City of Myrtle Creek 

Division 2  

S YuJung Chang, AECOM, WA 

S Scott Buecker, AE2S  

S Joe Tardio, Scinor Water America 

Division 3 

S Sean Carter, Toray Membrane USA, Inc. 

S Kevin Reilly, H2O Innovation 

S Phil Christofferson, American Water Chemicals, Inc.  
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The joint Technology Transfer Workshop between AMTA, 
NWMOA, and WEF was held in Vancouver, WA July 12-14th.  
The workshop was well attended with over 90 attendees, which 
included many operators and some regulatory people.  There 
were 11 companies that had table top exhibits.  The first day 
contained very informative presentations on Reuse membrane 
applications.  Part of the program included two plant tours.  The 
attendees boarded a chartered bus and went to the North    
Clackamas Water Treatment Plant and the City of La  Center 
Wastewater Plant.  The North Clackamas WTP treats river   
water with a slow sand filtration plant and a Microfiltration 
plant.  All of the different unit operations were visited.  The 
group then went to the La Center Wastewater plant that operates 
a MBR facility for a good look at a well-run wastewater plant.  
Many thanks to their staffs for the great tours.   

Part of the program included a complimentary Networking 
reception at the Loowit Brewery.  The brewery gave some tours 
of their brewing process to the attendees, while others played 
darts, enjoyed a beverage and hors devours.  The event was very 
well attended. 

There were dual sessions on the second day with one focused on 
drinking water applications while the other covered wastewater 
applications.  Attendees got to choose the session they were most 
interested in for the morning.  

A special session was added to the workshop for those who 
wanted to attend to learn more about Universal HMI and LRV Verification Calculations 
during lunch on the second day.  There was great interest in the discussion as         
evidenced by the 30+ people that participated in this interactive event.  Evan Hofeld of 
the Oregon Health Authority had requested this opportunity to get feedback from the 
workshop attendees and he led the discussion. 

The workshop wrapped up with some of the membrane suppliers presenting the new 
trends and technologies with their products in both MBR and MF/UF, and an operator 
roundtable was held with four operators discussing their experiences and fielding   
questions from the audience.  Thanks to Jill Miller, City of Bozeman, Sue Lawrence, La 
Center, Chad Busch, Park City and Ray Parker, City of Cottage Grove for being on the 
panel.  

I would like to give a big òThank Youó and my gratitude to the co-chairs for all their 
hard work on the workshop: for AMTA-Jill Miller, and for WEF-Terry Gellner. 

I would also like to òThankó all the sponsors and exhibitors for the Vancouver        
Workshop.  Their support is greatly appreciated and without them the NWMOA     
workshops would not be possible.  In addition to the two day technical program in a 
nice facility, attendees were provided with breakfast and lunch both days, took a bus 
trip to two plants and were treated to a networking event at a brewery.  

Nathan D. Kutil, P.E.,  HDR Engineering, Inc ,  


